June 24, 2024

The Lucas County Board of Supervisors met at a Special Meeting to hold a Public Hearing
on June 24, 2024, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom at the Lucas County Courthouse.
Supervisors present were Dennis Smith, Cathy Reece, and Larry Davis. A motion was made
by Reece and seconded by Davis to waive the reading of the minutes of the previous
meeting and approve as written. All voted aye. Motion carried.

Chairman Smith called the Public Hearing to order and asked for discussion from the floor.

Auditor Julie L Masters explained the changes due to the current amendment including the
following: Revenues increased due to interest on investments, tornado insurance money
and donations, and rent for the Senior Citizen building not recorded on the original budget.
Expenditures increased due to Building maintenance, sheriff deputy wages, tax notice
mailing mandated by the state, tornado repairs, Historic preservation-Mormon Trail signs,
and building, liability, and work comp insurance. As there were no questions, a motion was
made by Davis and seconded by Reece to close the public hearing. All voted aye. Motion
carried.

The special meeting continued, and a motion was made by Reece and seconded by Davis
to approve the County Budget Amendment for FY24 as printed in the Chariton paper on
June 14, 2024. All voted aye. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Davis and seconded by Reece to approve the amended
appropriations resolution. All voted aye. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Reece and seconded by Davis to adjourn to meet sine die. All voted
aye. Motion carried.
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